
Monday 26th November 2018 

No: 11 

Please note: To access our school 

website, type in to your search 

engine 

www.stfrancis.southwark.sch.uk  

Headteacher: Miss E. Harris               

Deputy Headteacher: Ms. C. Gillespie 

Friary Road, Peckham, SE15 1RQ 

020 7639 0187 

office@stfrancis.southwark.sch.uk 

Thank you to                              

Ms Sonia and the               

children of Class S1 for 

their Mass last week. 

                                   

Dear God,                                    

You have been with us on 

our way to this point of  

decision in our lives. Give 

us light to know what your 

call in our lives is and 

courage to do what you 

ask.  

Amen      

Next Mass                      

Please join us to celebrate  

Mass this Wednesday 

28th November at 9.30am 

in the KS2 hall.                                 

Year 1 will lead Mass & 

Year 5 will attend.  

 

 

“Hope is a strength, 

a grace                            

and a gift                        

from God.” 

Pope Francis 

 

Green Fingers                                                                              
On Wednesday 21st November, we welcomed Christopher Collins,                 

the former Blue Peter gardener, to our school! He led a brilliant whole 
school assembly in the morning, explaining to us what to consider when 

designing a school garden and how to look after it. He then spent the day 
working with the children on various gardening projects.                                                  

Year 2 made 'Crazy Heads' by planting grass seeds into designed pots.                    
Year 4 went outside and created a herb 'pizza-wheel' garden.                                         

They weeded, dug and planted the garden, with a little help from Chris!       
We can't wait to see it grow!                                                                                                

Then in the afternoon, Year 6 explored the school grounds and designed 
plans for a school garden. Hopefully, we will be able to put those                          

plans into action!                                                                                                           
Perhaps you could ask the children what they learnt about gardening and 
try designing and creating your own gardens at home. We would like to 
thank Mr Collins for his time, the children gained ever so much from it.                                                        

We also want to thank ISS, our catering company, who made all                                          
of this possible! 



Tuesday 4th December                                

KS1 Christmas performance                    

2.15pm                                                     

Wednesday 5th December                         

KS1 Christmas performance                     

2.15pm                                                              

Tuesday 11th December                             

KS2 Christmas performance                 

2.15pm                                                               

Wednesday 12th December                        

KS2 Christmas performance 2.15pm                                                                                         

Choir performing at                                       

Sacred Heart Church                                  

Monday 17th December                                 

KS1 & KS2 Disco: PM Session                                             

(Wear your party clothes to school)                                                

Tuesday 18th December                              

Pupils Christmas lunch                                

Thursday 20th December                           

Whole school Mass in church                            

at 9.30am  

Friday 21st December                                   

School closes at 2pm                                   

Please collect your children on time 

 

St.                              

Joseph 

   

Football                          

3.45pm—4.30pm                          

Indoors                                  

Tuesday—Girls                  

Wednesday—Boys 

Wednesday                                      

Cooking Club                            

3.45pm-5pm 

Friday                                            

Violin Lessons                           

3.45pm—4.45pm                             

Reminder:                                            

Pupils are not allowed to 

leave school premises before 

or during any after school                        

activity & siblings must be                     

collected at the usual time               

of 3.30pm as we have                             

no provision for them.                                   

 KS1 KS2 Total  

St. 

Francis  
100 - 100 

St. 

Claire  
30 50 80 

St. 

Mary 
20 40 60 

St.            

Joseph 
30 90  120 

Nursery Elijah  Elisha  

F1 Darisimi   Adeoye  

F2 Osas  Nonosare  

R1 Princess  Eloise  

R2 Khymarni  Keisy  

 A1 Jimmy  Isha  

A2 David A Rihanna  

N1 Shadrack  Precious  

N2 Eliza  Precious  

C1 Fatima  Serena  

C2 Ella  Mercy  

I1 Madeleine  Eugene  

I2 Gabriel Celine  

S1 Francesca  Fikunmi  

S2 Adriana  Queenship  

Esther  Nursery  

Sarah  F1  

Emile  F2  

Andrew  R1  

Joshua  R2  

Samuel  A1  

Emmanuel  A2  

Taliah  N1  

Francess  N2  

Jordan  C1  

Vera  C2  

Sophia  I1  

Vita  I2  

Joshua  S1  

Drusilla  S2  

  

 

Mercy                      

Class C1    

 

Serena                 

Class C1  

   

Precious              

Class I1  

Monday 7th January &                 

Monday 25th February 

2019                                                  

Staff training.                                                     

School closed                                       

to all pupils. 

  

Monday 24th December—                                  

Monday 7th January 2019 

School Reopens                            

Tuesday 8th January 

2019 


